
Cardwell Chamber of Commerce Inc. 

From: Cardwell Chamber of Commerce [cardwellchamber@gmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, 17 January 2016 7:26 PM

To: Bernice Schubert; BP Seaview Cardwell; Cardwell Beachcomber; Cardwell Care; Cardwell Jetty Markets; 
Cardwell Sportfishing Club; Chris Cameron; Cr Glenn Raleigh; Dean Beach; Gareth Davey; Greg Smith; 
Ingham Family Medical Practice Cardwell; Jeff & Jess Patch; kathleenyoga@westnet.com.au; Kevin Lockart; 
Kookaburra; Lindsay Hallam; Mandy Bakon; Mandy Jensen; margaret.a.hunt@icloud.com; Mark Rice; 
mark.sheahan@yahoo.com.au; Nev Milne; Peter Butler; Phil & Lisa Gruber; Raleigh, Glenn; Ramah Manning; 
Rob Boothey; Rockingham Home; Russell And Shelly Jensen; Steve & Janet Arnold; Thea Ormonde; Thea 
Ormonde; VICKI MOTT

Subject: Cardwell Chamber Meeting
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2/04/2017

Hi, 
     Welcome to the New Year. We hope everyone had a great Xmas break and are ready for a big 2016. 
We will be having a Chamber Meeting on Wednesday 20th Jan  5pm at the  
Cardwell Pool. 
 
Thanks, 
 
--  
Christine Ihle 
Treasurer 
Cardwell Chamber of Commerce 
PO Box 14 
Cardwell Qld 4849 
cardwellchamber@gmail.com 


